Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury SC Meeting

Monday 4th January 2021 at 7.30pm by Zoom
Present

Stephen Walker (Chairman), Simon Holdsworth (Treasurer), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Liz Walker (Minutes), Roger Workman (Church Warden), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Louise Woodward, Julian Dickinson, Allen Snow, David Rogers, John Haughan, Jo Davies, Julie Jarman, Julie Northcott, Emma Ash, Tony Walker
Apologies

Sue Thatcher, Andy Kingston-Smith
1. The meeting opened at 7.30pm by Zoom
2. Opening devotions 
Stephen opened with a reflection on the ‘Call to Prayer’ for the  week of prayer in 2 weeks’ time (18-25th January), from 7am – 10pm.  Everyone is encouraged to book a time slot and other Tewkesbury Churches have been invited to join
Stephen prayed, committing this evening to God and that God’s light will shine through the darkness of these times.
3. Notification of AOB – Emma Ash –‘Living in Love and Faith’ Report by the C of E.
4. Agreement of previous PCC minutes of 2/11/20

The PCC Minutes of Monday 2nd November 2020 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.

Agreement of previous Standing Committee minutes of 7/12/20

The Standing Committee Minutes of Monday 7th December 2020 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and signed-off by the Chairman.
5. Matters arising from the PPC minutes of 2/11/2020
· Stephen thanked all those involved and helped with the Christmas Services – lots went on and there has been a lovely response from people.  The viewing numbers on You-Tube indicate that the services were well received
Matters arising from the SC minutes of 7/12/20
· For an update on the fabric items please see item 8 – Fabric report
· Roger confirmed that there will be no cost for the Cherry Picker to repair the clock / clean the gutters as it is being donated for the job
6. Treasurers’ Report
Simon circulated The Proposed 2021 Budget prior to the meeting.

· The sum for Mission support will be adjusted to 10% of the final voluntary income in the accounts.

· Fabric Budget set at £6000

· The Parish Share is not increasing this year
· A provision for a possible 2% increase in staff salaries, which will be in line with the Diocesan provision for lay staff, when we receive the decision.
A question was raised regarding the expenditure of the youth / Children’s Budget.  Simon     informed that during the last three years, both the Youth and Children have spent approx. £2000 each, each year.  The Children have a slightly higher budget than the youth to reflect that they are unable to fund raise in the way that the youth can.  The Children’s Budget line also includes any spending for Smarties.  Simon also informed that the Budget is also only an indication and he regularly discusses the budget with both Sam and Lucy, who are able to spend more, if necessary, with PCC approval

Simon Proposed that the PCC accept the proposed Budget for 2021

Proposer:  Simon Holdsworth

2nd:  David Rogers

Vote:  unanimous
There are no income and expenditure accounts for December, as yet, as Mike is continuing to get them up-to-date for the end of the financial year.  Simon informed that the budget continues to look very healthy and the balance is almost the same as November’s balance.
Simon informed that the name on the Church’s Credit Card has attempted to be changed for approx. 2 years.  However, this has been unsuccessful and applying for a new card with a new name is also problematic.  Therefore, discussions have taken place about having a Church Debit Card instead:  Simon will continue to discuss with Helen and Mike but would like the PCC to be aware that these discussions are in place.
Action:  Credit/Debit card discussions to continue to take place
Thanks was given to Mike and Simon regarding the overseeing of our finances
The Mission Proposal for 2021 was discussed.

Jean, as Mission Coordinator has suggested that –

£3200 is given to each of the following

Wayne O’Leary (has an-uplift from the previous years)
Tim Curtis

Pedro Santos

Chris and Suzy Wilson

The new Mission Partners of Jason and Tracy Day to receive a sum of £1000.

Release International to receive a sum of £1500

Total figure to Mission Support = £15,300, which would leave approx. £3000 – 4000 in the budget for other support throughout the year (as the full budget is approx. £18,000 per year)

The support for the College in Ethiopia is temporarily ceased as the College is currently closed.  However, we will re-commit when it re-opens

Simon proposed that the PCC accept the Proposed Mission Budget for 2021

Proposer:  Simon Holdsworth

2nd:  Stephen Walker
Vote:  unanimous
Stephen informed that the Christmas monies to support Gloucester City Mission, Embrace and The Children’s Society have been sent

There was a short break whilst Boris Johnson led a Downing Street broadcast regarding the new Lockdown Measures – All of England is now in Full Lockdown, like it was previously in March.  

This gave rise to questions on whether Church Services would still take place.  The guidance suggests that they will, under strict COVID regulations.  However, Stephen will confirm once he has received guidelines for the Church of England and will notify all by “mailchimp”.  Stephen confirmed the need for prayer.

Stephen reported that the numbers attending the in-person Church Services (approx. 55 each Sunday) and the numbers attending the twice monthly Wednesday Service, was worthwhile the Church opening and will continue to open whilst resources allow.  Discussions were held regarding if it was possible to “burn a CD” of the recorded service for those unable to access You-tube / radio service.  Whilst approving the idea in principle it was dependant on someone to resource it and the volume of need. Stephen agreed to ask Jean Herrick to research who and how many people this would assist. The PCC would then need to identify someone who would be able and willing to resource this provision.
7. Fabric report
Roger informed that the Gutter cleaning will take place on the 19/1/21 and the clock repair on 26/1/20.  However, after the announcement from Boris Johnson on the Lockdown, it is thought that these are not essential works, so the works will be postponed until after Lockdown
Action:  Roger to liaise with the contractors and postpone the works to the gutters and clock

The Hall boiler is now working – The pilot light had gone-out when the gas was turned off due to the gas leak.  The pilot has been re-lit at no extra cost

Stephen Cirel has organised the repair to the Wi-Fi in the OMH with the contractors.  Thank you to Stephen
The Batteries have been replaced in the OMH Fire alarm and it is now working.  We are awaiting the invoice for this (requires to be included in the year-end accounts).  Thank you to David who over-saw this.
The Heating NEST app is still not operational.  Andy Coleman has been asked to come and reset the Nest Account so that we can set the heating remotely, but since we are now in Lockdown with no activities in the Hall, there is no urgency.
Damp to Sam’s office at Number 10.  Sara to liaise with Tony Walker – ongoing

The plumbing to the toilets.  Sara has liaised with Dave Rogers – ongoing.  

Stephen Cirel informed that, in the interest of security, the Church Guest Wi-fi’s password is changed.  Stephen will commence by making a list of who needs to be informed of the wi-fi 

               changes

8. Staffing Committee
With the new Lockdown guidelines, staff will work from home as much as possible.  However, Helen finds it more convenient to come into the office as she has a poor internet connection at home.  Therefore, as for the previous restrictions, the office will be closed and Helen reached via the office phone or email. 

David Rogers has had the opportunity to chat to Helen regarding her role and Helen reports that she is enjoying her role

The work to Lucy’s new Job Description (to include the media work she is undertaking) is still ongoing

Both Sam and Lucy have small Children at home during Lockdown and it is very much recognised the extra commitments required 
9. Safeguarding.
Julie is available if a response is required.  Thank you to Julie
10. GDPR

Sue has informed Stephen that she intends to revisit the consent form
Stephen informed that there is a desire to have an on-line directory as it can easily be kept updated (some paper copies will still be required for those who are unable to access it on-line).

Other on-line items ie rotas, PCC minutes etc could also be accessed on –line.  Helen and Jo are liaising regarding this and agreed to bring this item to the next PCC

Action:   Liz to add to the next PCC Agenda

Action:  Jo/Helen to bring a proposal to next PCC meeting
11. Diary Dates

Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes

There are no groups meeting in the Church at present.
12. Correspondence
     None received
13. AOB

Emma brought to our attention the “Living in Love and Faith” resource by The Church Of England, which will be a future issue of debate and discussion.  Stephen informed that the PCC will need to consider how we will engage with this major report on human sexuality and Identity in future discussions
14. The meeting closed at 9.05pm with Prayer thanking God for our meeting:  Praying for those who will especially find another Lockdown difficult and for us, as a Church, to continuing praying for the way-ahead.
The date of the next SC Meeting 

Monday 1st February 2021
The date of the next PCC Meeting

Monday 1st March 2021 
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